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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8 February 2016
at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School


ATTENDANCE

Elected members:
 Jim Scott (Chair/Treasurer); Steuart Campbell (ViceChair/Secretary); Ann Watt, Bob Gardiner, Ros Lennie.
Co-opted members:
Lily Campbell
Ex Officio:
None
In attendance:
PC Jodie Brownless
Members of the public: 3
1 Introduction
Jim Scott welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2 
Apologies:

Apologies for absence were received from Rev Mike Frew and Cllrs Denis Dixon, Cathy Fullerton, Ricky Henderson and Dominic Heslop. 

3 The Minutes of the meeting held on 14 December 2015 were approved. 
4 Matters arising from the minutes (not covered by other items in the agenda): 
JS reported his attendance at the planning meeting of Craiglockhart Community Council on 15 December, especially regarding the proposal to build student flats. SC reported that CCC had submitted a lengthy comment to Planning raising several objections to the proposal (available on the Planning Portal). The proposal to redevelop the John Clark Motor Sales site on the corner of Craiglockhart Avenue (outwith our area) was noted.  

In answer to a question at the previous meeting (by AW), SC explained that the conditions attached to the permission granted for the Sainsbury’s superstore did not include any requirement for a bus tracker in Inglis Green Road. 
5 Police report
PC Brownless listed the number of various crimes (house breakings; abuse/assaults; theft; hate crimes in Longstone). She explained that Longstone is the least affected by crime in the whole of police area 54 (Sighthill/Gorgie ward).  She will send a report on this to SC. 
6 Planning
SC reported that Network Rail had applied for permission to install spandrel ties within Slateford Viaduct to prevent further outward movement of the spandrel faces. The application to build student flats in Slateford is still being considered by Planning. 
7 Neighbourhood Partnerships
No information on NP meetings but JS mentioned his attendance at the SWNP Funding Group and SC mentioned his regular attendance at the Pentlands NP Environment and Transport Group. 
8
Environment
SC reminded the Council of his persistent attempts to deal with local graffiti (mainly individual or group tags) and asked for, and got, the support of the Council for continuing to deal with this nuisance. He explained that, because of the failure of the normal reporting routes, he had had to approach the CEOs of Openreach, Three and Network Rail to get some action. As a result, that very day he had shown a Network Rail employee the problems on their local infrastructure. He explained that, although he can usually identify the owners of the property involved, usually on telecommunication cabinets and railway infrastructure (often readily dealt with), he receives conflicting responses from Police Scotland and was not convinced that any attempts are made to investigate. Since policing is now the responsibility of the Scottish Government, he sought the Council’s permission to approach our MSP on the matter. This permission was given. 
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Treasurer’s report
JS reported that, because there had been no transactions since the last meeting, the balance in our account remained at £1945.18.
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Correspondence
SC noted that the signs at the level crossing state that it would be closed from 15 February for 8 weeks. This is to permit gas main replacement. However CEC’s online announcement of the closure states that the work would be finished by 14 March, only 3 weeks. He has asked CEC to explain the discrepancy. The same online notice advised that, from the same date and for the same reason, Kingsknowe Rd N would be closed between Redhall Gardens and Longstone Grove (finishing on 6 March). It is intended that the two separate work sites will run together. 

SC received a letter from Network Rail advising that, in order to install full barriers at the level crossing, it would be closed for about two weeks next Christmas. He expressed regret that Network Rail and Scottish Gas Networks could not cooperate to close the crossing at the same time and has suggested this to both NR and CEC. 


JS had received a letter from our MP Joanna Cherry QC expressing the hope that she could visit us at one of our meetings and that she could be kept up-to-date with dates and agendas (she thought we did not show the times of our meetings on our website). SC was asked to reply. 


SC reported receipt of a letter from NHS Lothian (Primary Care Contractor Organisation) asking for our view on the application by Wellbeing Pharmacies Ltd for a new pharmacy in Scotmid (we had until about 13 February to reply). LCC welcomes this proposal and asked SC to reply to that effect. 


SC circulated a survey form from CEC asking for views on subsidised transport (mainly the no. 20 bus in our area). Those present could give him completed forms, which he would return to CEC. Others could return their form to the address given on the form. 

SC had received an invitation to submit applications to CEC for a Waste Action Grant (deadline 9 February!). Grants are available to fund eco-friendly projects encouraging reduction, reuse and recycling of waste material. 
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AOCB
JS expressed concern about the future of LCC and suggested that we need to get posters printed and distributed to residents explaining the problem (existing representatives getting older and few people attending the meetings). SC suggested that it would be better to wait until the problem arose (we still have 9 representatives, while the minimum is 7) or perhaps consider it again at the AGM. A leaflet might be printed at the Church and funding for this might be available from the SW neighbourhood Partnership. 
JS had received an invitation from the Lord Provost for us to nominate someone who had not been before to attend the Royal Garden Party at The Palace of Holyroodhouse on 5 July 2016. There were no takers. 
LC asked why we declined to invite Serge Cornu and expressed concern about the lack of a pedestrian crossing in Murrayburn Rd near the bus stop opposite the bus garage. 
AW expressed annoyance at the delay in emptying refuse bins and wondered if LCC could complain. Some members had no complaint on this matter. One member of the public reported how the Lighting Department responded quickly to his reporting of lighting defects. There was a call for dog wardens in Redhall to deter dog fouling public areas, especially Kingsknowe Road North.
Concern was raised about the ‘fly tipping’ and flooding beside Sainsbury’s recycling bins. 

RL stated that she had resigned from Neighbourhood Watch.
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The next meeting will be held on 14 March 2016
SC/11feb16
